
St. Francis Parish 
P.O. Box 1489/425 Price Street 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

Phone: 360-378-2910/Fax 360-378-1843 

E-mail: stfrancisfh@centurytel.net   website: www.stfrancissji.org 
      

.   

 

Pastor: Rev. Larry Bailey 

Senior Priest in Residence:  

Rev. Raymond Heffernan 
Pastoral Assistant: Jan Steckler 

Office Hours:  

9am to Noon & 1pm to 4pm    

Closed Saturday, Sunday, Monday & Holidays 

MASS & OTHER SERVICE SCHEDULE 

 

Friday Harbor 

5:30 pm Saturday and 9:00 am Sunday 

 

Roche Harbor 

Closed for the season 

 

Orcas 

1:00 pm Sunday  

 

Lopez 

10:30 am Saturday (Spring, Summer, Fall) 

 

 Holy Days 

As announced 

 

Recitation of the Holy Rosary 

FH: Following weekday Masses 

Orcas & Lopez: Immediately before Mass 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Friday Harbor 

4:30 to 5:00 pm on the 2nd & 4th Saturday of the month 

Immediately following Mass on Orcas 

 

Weekday Masses (Friday Harbor only) 

9:00 am Monday – Friday except 

10 am on the 2nd Friday of the month at Life Care Ctr 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

WELCOME NEW PARISHIONERS:  Please take a 

moment to register using the forms located in the 

entryway of the church.  Forms are also available by 

calling the parish office. 
 

BULLETIN AND ANNOUNCEMENTS: Please 

submit items to the parish office prior to 12:00 Noon on 

Tuesday for the bulletin and by Thursday for 

announcements. 

 
 

  Our Weekly Offerings – Thank you! 

Week-end of October 22 & 23, 2016 

Location 
 

Friday Hbr 
 

Orcas 
 

Lopez 
 

Roche Hbr 
 

No. of 
Envelopes 

 
12 

 
Not available 

 
6 

Closed 

Envelopes & 
Checks 

 
$ 2,451.00 

  
$ 315.00 

 

Loose Cash         216.00       55.00  

Totals $ 2,667.00  $ 370.00  

 

COUNCIL & COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL: FH Mary Smith; ORCAS: Jonathan 

Loop; LOPEZ Lawnie Bailey; PASTORAL COUNCIL FH: Teddy & 

Michele Gosinski (Cemetery, church, & office maintenance); Frank 

Bruch (Madden Lane maintenance); Donna Alexander (outreach); Jenny 

Jacobson (parish events and celebrations).  

                

                  PRAYER REQUESTS 

(DELETED AFTER 30 DAYS UNLESS CALLED IN AGAIN) 

 

FRIDAY HARBOR:  Tayler Greene (Don & Georgann’s grandson); 

Leonard Martel; Joyce Crain; Herb Cunniff; Fr. Gary Morelli; Katie 

Richter;; Kathleen Wilson; Teresa Chutuk; Larry & Ruth Cabrinha; 

Dave Hall; Rudy Geddes;  Sue Ayotte (Sheila Ellis’ daughter) and 

for the repose of the souls of Cindy Griffin (Mike Griffin’s mother); 

Emily Griffin (Jean Schmidt’s mother); Winston Rogers (Megan 

Vivenzio’s father). 

 
ORCAS ISLAND:  George Klein (Maryann Giefer’s nephew). 

  
LOPEZ ISLAND:  Jim Brady; Sister Judy Tralnes; and for the 

repose of the soul of Jack Latta (Kit’s father). 

 

SHAW ISLAND:  Sister Maria Howell and good health for all the 

Mothers at Our Lady of the Rock Priory and the Sisters at Our Lady 

Star of the Sea. 

 

OTHER: Father Heffernan (still has a feeding tube, but is doing 

well); Archbishop Sartain (still recuperating, hopes to be back to 

work around the first of the year); Maryknoll Sister Julia Shideler 

and her mission in East Timor. Suffering Christians in the Middle 

East and for the repose of the souls of the victims of terror. 

 

 

CEMETERY: Please call the parish office for 

information regarding funeral services, interments, site 

sales, monuments and memorials. 
 

 

 

May the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of 

God, rest in peace. 

mailto:stfrancisfh@centurytel.net


 ALL ISLANDS 

 

TO CONTACT FATHER HEFFERNAN 

St. Pius X Church.  The MAILING address is 22301 58th  

Ave W; Mountlake Terrace, WA 98043. The  

LOCATION address is 22209 58th Ave W; Mountlake  

Terrace.  Father’s cell phone number is 360-472-1071. 

  

WEBSITES OF INTEREST: 

Religious Sisters of Mercy www.rsmofalma.org 

Our Lady of the Rock www.olrmonastery.org 

Sisters of St. Joseph of Peace www.csjp.org 

Our parish website www.stfrancissji.org  

 

Please visit www.christiansatrisk.org to learn how 

you can help our suffering brothers and sisters 

fleeing oppression in Syria and Iraq.  

 

NOTE FROM FR. GARY ZENDER, VICAR FOR 
CLERGY: I am writing to let you know that Fr. 
Gary Morelli is quickly approaching his last 
days.  While he remains alert, he is very tired 
and prefers to see only family and priest friends 
at this time.  He deeply appreciates your 
prayers and we are all grateful to God for his  
many years of faithful priestly service in the 
Archdiocese of Seattle.  
 
 

 ORCAS 

 

There will be no Wednesday Communion Service  
or Adoration on Orcas this year. The Sisters will be 
devoting their time and focus to Religious Education 
classes. Thank you to all who participated and  
supported the Wednesday program. 
 
ORCAS CONTACTS: Property maintenance:  Barbara Clever  
376-4042. Reader schedule: Tony Giefer 376-6117. Rosary  
for Life: Shelly Russell 376-4792.  Religious Ed: Sister Mary  
Danielle 468-3134. For sacristy supplies call the office,  
378-2910. 
 
LUNCH AT THE FOOD BANK: Our turn is every 2nd Tuesday 
of the month.  Please sign up and help out. The list is on the  
bulletin board in the vestibule.  God bless you for your service. 
 
ORCAS FAITH FORMATION/PRAYER GROUP:   
We meet on Mondays at 7 pm.  

        

ROCHE HARBOR – closed for the season 

    

  

 

        FRIDAY HARBOR 

 

IF YOU HAVE TIME after the windstorms have passed please 

help pick up branches at Madden Lane, the Cemetery, and in 

front of the parish office.  Thanks for your help. 

 

ITALIAN POTLUCK  

5:00 – 7:00 pm November 20th at the Mullis Center 

 

RELIGIOUS ED: Wednesdays 

         3:15-4:15 pm   2nd Year Intermediate Class 

         3:15-4:00 pm   Confirmation Class 

        4:00-5:00 pm   2nd Year 1st Reconciliation/Communion  

 

NEXT FIRST FRIDAY ADORATION: November 4th. 

  

NEXT MASS AT LIFE CARE CENTER:  Friday,  

November 11th at 10 am.  

 

THANK YOU NOTE FROM MICHAELLA is on the bulletin 

board in the hall.  Thanks to all who helped with a donation. 

 

LOPEZ 

LOPEZ FOOD BANK: Please bring your donations  

to Mass on the LAST Saturday of each month 

 

LOPEZ FRESH PROGRAM: Blossom 

Grocery Shoppers can donate directly to the Lopez 

Fresh program. For more information, contact Brian 

Kvistad at brian@blossomonlopez.com  

 

OCTOBER IS DOMESTIC VIOLENCE 

ACTION MONTH 
Join SAFE San Juans (formerly DVSAS) at our free 

public events. 

 Walk among the Silent Witnesses on the 

Lopez Center Lawn. Each witness represents 

a man, woman, or child killed in 

Washington this year by a family member or 

partner. 

 Visit our book display at the Lopez Library. 

 October 7th, 7pm, Woodmen Hall – Attend a 

staged reading of original play “Carried by 

the Current.” Meet the director and writer. 

Ages 12+. 

 October 28th, 12pm, Lopez Center lawn – 

Participate in our Silent Witness vigil for 

domestic violence victims and their families. 

 

Visit www.SAFEsj.org or call 468 - 3788. 

Together, we can end domestic violence. 

 

THANKS TO YOUR DONATIONS TO 

CARING & SHARING we were able to donate 

$500.00 to the Lopez Island Hospice and Home 

Support Annual Jingle Bell Dinner.  
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